

Shree Kshatriya Association of UK

Newsletter

Issue 148

www.skauk.org

September 2014

Email: editor@skauk.org

CONTENTS

Gujarati News

54th Mahotsav Update 21 Sept 2014

Social Evening

3 Oct 2014 7 Nov 2014

Golf Tournament

20 Sept 2014

Navratri

26,27,28 Sept 2, 7 October

AGM 2014

5 October 2014

Diwali

25 October 2014

Members Events Diary

For latest News
Website
skauk.org
Twitter
@SKAUK1960
Facebook
Shree Kshatriya Association of UK

MAHOTSAV CHANGE OF VENUE & DATE Now - Sunday 21st September 2014 At: Byron Hall, Harrow

As in previous years, the venue for this year's Mahotsav was booked a year in advance. In early July, while attending a private function at Copland the caretaker informed us the entire school was to undergo a complete refurbishment over the school summer holidays. Two weeks into the school holidays a committee member made a casual visit to the hall and a lot of contractors were on site and work was in progress.

Committee members then undertook a planned site visit of Copland School (Now Ark Elvin Academy) on Wednesday 3 September and the hall had significantly improved, however we were informed that some of the items, such as the air conditioning and the changing rooms, would be an extra charge and we were advised to contact the facilities manager, Amanda Jones who was now responsible for all issues. Previously we had dealt with the finance office on a very satisfactory basis.

Throughout Thursday efforts were made to contact Amanda Jones directly and indirectly via the caretaker who was present during the site visit on Wednesday. Unfortunately when she did call back late Thursday afternoon, she left a message saying they were 'cancelling bookings'. This was rather alarming and unclear, and therefore efforts were made to contact her back on Thursday and on Friday Morning, unsuccessfully.

Thereafter two committee members made a personal visit to Ark Elvin Academy in an endeavour to clarify matters and were informed by Amanda Jones that due to Health and Safety reasons all bookings were being cancelled until the end of October at the earliest and even then there was no guarantee of when the hall would become available. We have requested written clarification in connection with the cancellation and hope to include this in the next Newsletter.

This was a very alarming development for the Committee and immediate action was taken to inform this year's Pramukh and a frantic search commenced for alternative venues. Fortunately we had parted company with last year's venue, Byron Hall on generally good terms and, as it was available the following Sunday, 21 September, a decision was made to use this venue and to delay the Mahotsav by one week. This decision met with the full approval of this year's Pramukh, Pravinbhai Thakorlal Jariwala, therefore within less than three hours of the Copland venue being cancelled, we were in a position to rebook and rearrange the Mahotsav. This was truly a team effort, the entire committee working with the full support of Pravinbhai. Since then a site visit has taken place and Byron Hall has also undergone a refurbishment, with new flooring, toilets and a fresh coat of paint. The committee are also looking at various decorative options for the venue.

NEWS IN GUJARATI

<u>તાજા ખબર: તારીખ માં બદલાવ</u> પ૪મો મહોત્સવ

દર વર્ષની માફક આ વર્ષના મહોત્સવના હોલનું બુકિંગ પણ એક વર્ષ પહેલા કરવામાં આવ્યું હતું. જુલાય મહિનામાં કમિટિના સદસ્યે નીજી પ્રસંગે હાજરી આપી હતી ત્યારે કેરટેકરે જણાવ્યું કે આખી કોપલેન્ડ સ્કુલ માં રીપેર કામ ચાલુ થવાનું છે, જે રજા દરમ્યાન પુરું થશે. રજાની શરૂઆત થયાના બીજા અઠવાડીયે કમિટિના એક સદસ્ય હોલની ચકાસણી કરવા ગયા અને કામ પુરજોશમાં ચાલતું હતું. કમિટિ બુધવાર, 3 સપ્ટેમ્બરના રોજે હોલમાં ફરી એક વાર ગયા હતા અને હોલમાં ઘણો જ સુધારો નજર આવતો હતો. પણ અમોને જણાવવામાં આવ્યું કે એર કંડીશન અને કપડા બદલવાના રુમો માટે વધારેના પૈસા આપવા પડશે. અને અમોને અમાન્ડા જોન્સનો સંપર્ક કરવા માટે જણાવવામાં આવ્યું હતું.

ગુરુવારે આખો દિવસ તેનો સંપર્ક કરવાનો નિરંતર પ્રયત્ન કર્યો.અંતમાં તેણે સંપર્ક કરીને સંદેશો આપ્યો કે સ્કુલ આપણું હોલનું બુકિંગ રદ કરે છે. કમિટિના સભ્યોના તે વ્યક્તિને સંપર્ક કરવાના પ્રયત્નો ફરી એકવાર નિષ્ફળ નીવડતા કમિટિના સભ્યો આર્ક એલ્વીન એકેડેમીમાં પ્રત્યક્ષ ગયા હતા. ત્યારે અમાન્ડા એ જણાવ્યું કે હેલ્થ એન્ડ સેફ્ટીના આધારે સ્કુલે ઓક્ટોબરની આખિર સુધીના સર્વે હોલ બુકિંગને રદ કર્યા છે. અમોને આશા છે કે તેમની પાસેથી લખાણમાં આ બાબતની ચોખવટ મળતા અમો તેને ન્યુઝલેટરમાં પ્રકાશિત કરીશું.

ક્રમિટિએ મહોત્સવના પ્રમુખ શ્રીમાન પ્રવિણભાઇનો તાબડતોડ સંપર્ક કરી તેમને આ વાતથી વાકેફ કર્યા હતા અને બીજા હોલની શોધમાં લાગી ગયા હતા. ગત વર્ષનો મહોત્સવનો હોલ, બાયરન હોલ ૨૧ સપ્ટેમ્બરના રોજે ઉપલબ્ધ હતો માટે ક્રમિટિએ મહોત્સવને એક અઠવાડિયું લંબાવવાનો નિર્ણય લીધો હતો. આ નિર્ણયથી શ્રી પ્રવિણભાઇ ઠાકોરલાલ જરીવાલા પણ સહેમત હતા. કોપલેન્ડ હોલ રદ થયાના ત્રણ કલાકની અંદર ક્રમિટિએ બીજો હોલ બુક કરી લીધો હતો, જે સંપુર્ણ ક્રમિટિ અને પ્રવિણભાઇના સહકાર વિના મુશ્કેલ હતું. ક્રમિટિ બાયરન હોલની પણ મુલાકાત લઇ આવ્યા છે અને તેમાં પણ ગત વર્ષ કરતા થોડા સુધારા થયા છે અને ક્રમિટિ તે હોલની સજાવટમાં પુરજોશ મહેનત કરવા લાગ્યા છે.

માટે ખેદ સાથે જણાવવામાં આવે છે કે આ વર્ષનો વાર્ષિક મહોત્સવ ૨૧ સપ્ટેમ્બર ના રોજે બપોરે ૧૨:૩૦ કલાકે, બાયરન હોલ, ક્રાયસ્ટચર્ચ એવેન્યુ, હેરોમાં છે. આપને આના થકી પહોંચનાર કનડગત માટે અમો ક્ષમા યાચીએ છીએ. આ ફેરફાર માટેના પરિબળો કમિટિના નિયંત્રણની બહાર હતા. આશા કરીએ સર્વે જ્ઞાતિજનો આ વાતને દરગુજર કરશે અને મહોત્સવમાં આવી આ પ્રસંગને સફળ બનાવશે.

દિવાળી પાર્ટી

ક્રમેટિની મંગળવાર ૨ સપ્ટેમ્બરના રોજે યોજાયોલ મિટિંગ બાદ ૩ સપ્ટેમ્બરના રોજેકડવા પાટીદાર હોલના બુકિંગ માટે સંપર્ક કરવામાં આવ્યો હતો. જ્યારે ગયા વર્ષે હોલ બુક કરવામાં આવ્યો હતો ત્યારે ઇમેલ થી હોલ બુકિંગની ખાતરી આપવામાં આવી હતી. તેઓની પાસેથી ડિપોઝીટ માટે આપેલ પૈસા માટે ઉચિત કાગળીયા માટે દરખાસ્ત પણ કરવામાં આવી હતી. પણ એ બાબતસર જવાબ ના આવ્યો હતો. પણ તેઓ પાસેથી આ હોલ પહેલા પણ ભાડે રાખ્યો હોવાથી તેમના પર કમિટિને વિશ્વાસ હતો કે બુકિંગ નકકી જ છે. પણ જ્યારે આ બાબતસર પુછતાછ કરી તો તેઓએ જણાવ્યું કે હોલ તેઓએ પાટીદાર સમાજને ભાડે આપેલ છે. તેઓના હોલને ભાડે આપવા માટે જ્વાબદાર વ્યકિતનું કહેવું છે કે આપણા કાગળીયા કયાં ગયા તે તેઓને ખબર નથી..

બુધવારે તરજ જ અમોએ બીજા હોલ માટે શોધખોળ ચાલુ કરી હતી. પાટીદાર હોલના કાર્યવાહકોએ જણાવ્યું કે તે વીકેન્ડના તેમનો સમાજ પણ દિવાળીના પર્વને તે જ હોલમાં ઉજવવાના છે. પણ તેઓની ભુલ થકી તેઓ તેમની પાર્ટી શનિવારે બપોરે જલ્દી પુરી કરી હોલ શનિવારની સાંજે આપણા સમાજને ભાડે આપવા તૈયાર થયા હતા.

આપણી સંસ્થાની ક્રમેટિ એ પાટીદાર સમાજની ક્રમિટિ સાથે આપણે જે દિવસનું બુકિંગ કરાવ્યું હતું તે જ દિવસ માટે વાટાઘાટો ચાલુ રાખી હતી. અંતમાં તેઓએ ૭ સપ્ટેમ્બરના રોજે મિટિંગમાં આ વિશે ચર્ચા કરી હતી અને અમોએ સમાધાન સ્વરૂપે તેમણે આપેલ વિકલ્પનો સ્વીકાર કરવો પડયો હતો. માટે ખેદ સાથે જણાવવામાં આવે છે કે આ વર્ષની દિવાળીની પાર્ટી રપ ઓકટોબર ના રોજે સાંજે ૭:૦૦ કલાકે, કડવા પાટીદાર સેંટર, કેન્મોર એવેન્યુ, કેન્ટન માં છે.

આપને આના થકી પહોંચનાર કનડગત માટે અમો ક્ષમા યાચીએ છીએ.

Diwali / New Year Party 2014



New Date: Saturday 25th October 2014

Venue: The Kadwa Patidar Centre, Kenmore Ave, Kenton, HA3 8LU

Time: 7pm to 10.30pm.

Please come and enjoy the festive occasion with your friends and family.

If anyone would like to sponsor any part of this event

i.e.: Hall Hire, Catering, or Hire of Kitchen Staff please contact: Kamlesh Ratilal Motiram on secretary@skauk.org or on 07985 523412.

Following a committee meeting on Tuesday 2nd September, enquiries were made about our booking at Kadwa Patidar Centre on Wednesday 3 September. Previously we had received e-mail confirmation of our booking and earlier in the year we had requested them to provide us with the appropriate paperwork and information about paying the deposit. However we had not heard back from them and believed this to be in good faith as, like ourselves, they are a community organisation and we had hired the hall previously. As it turned out, for reasons which aren't entirely clear, they had decided to reassign the hall to a National Patidar event. This came as a complete shock. The individual responsible at Kadwa Patidar claims to have mislaid our contact details, although there is a very clear email trail.

Wednesday afternoon was spent looking at alternative venues and entering into further correspondence with Kadwa Patidar.

The main Kadwa Patidar Diwali festival is held over that same weekend, however in recognition of their error they were prepared to consider hiring the hall to us on Saturday evening, and this would involve them finishing their function earlier and also undertaking the appropriate set up for their main Diwali event the following day early on Sunday morning.

The Committee was still pursuing our original booking and to this endeavour communications took place between senior members of our committee directly with executive committee members of Kadwa Patidar.

This issue was then debated at their meeting on Sunday 7th September and further to this we have had to compromise and accept their offer of rearranging our Diwali Party.

We wish to inform you the
Diwali / New Years Party
has now been rearranged to
Saturday 25 October at 7pm and the venue is
unchanged The Kadwa Patidar Centre,
Kenmore Avenue, Kenton, HA3 8LU.

Members' Events Diary Weddings - Party's - Functions

2014

20 September 2014 - SKA Golf Tournament

21 September 2014 - SKA 54th Mahotsav

26, 27, 28 September 2014 - Navratri

2, 7 October 2014 - Navratri

5 October 2014 - SKA Annual General Meeting

25 October 2014 - Diwali / New Year Party

15 November 2014 - Wedding & ReceptionNeelam Navin Parmar & Nayan Jitendra Patel

29 November 2014 - Wedding - London Satish Kishore Khatri & Nikki Mukundrai Malkan

2015

24 January - Civil Wedding - Toronto, Canada

Bhavisha Kishore Khatri and Miren Ramesh Rathod

9th May - Wedding - London

Bhavisha Kishore Khatri & Miren Ramesh Rathod

10th May - Reception - London

Bhavisha and Miren Ramesh Rathod

18th July - Wedding - London

Sejal Bharat Kapadia & Sameer Rajendra Pocha (Toronto

Please contact or email **editor@skauk.org** of any function you wish to put on this Events Diary which will be continually updated in future newsletters and On **www.skauk.org** website. **This helps other members plan their function and avoid clashing of events.**

NOTE: Change of Date & Venue 54th Annual Mahotsav Update

Sunday 21st September 2014 at Byron Hall, Harrow

It is important to note that this year's Mahotsav has now been moved to Sunday 21 September. The commencement time is unchanged at 12:30pm but the venue is Byron Hall, Christchurch Avenue, Harrow, HA3 5BD.

We sincerely apologise for this inconvenience and are aware that people have made plans and may not be able to attend on the revised date, but unfortunately this situation was totally outside of our control.

Please can you make yourself familiar with the above map which shows the Harrow Leisure Centre Car Park and the Byron Hall Main Entrance.

On the day please use the entrance sign posted to Byron Hall. There are signs posted in the car park. Please do not use the Harrow Leisure Centre main entrance as this will not allow you access to Byron hall.

The staff of Byron Hall have requested we obey the "Please do not open the Fire Exit Doors in the Main Hall". If the doors are opened, this will sound off an alarm and we will be asked to vacate the premises. Please be aware of this. We have only booked Byron Hall, we are not allowed access to the rest of Harrow Leisure Centre and in particular we ask you to ensure your Children remain within Byron Hall at all times.





Saturday 25th October 2014 Time: 7pm to 10.30pm.

Venue: The Kadwa Patidar Centre, Kenmore Ave, Kenton, HA3 8LU

The committee regrets both the above changes, but would like to emphasis that they were due to circumstances completely beyond our control.